ONE HUNDRED NORTH GARFIELD AVENUE

PASADENA, CALIFORNIA 91109

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
(626) 744-4311
FAX (626) 744-3921

April 7, 1999

Jeffrey L. Kessler, Esq.

WEIL, GOTSHAL & MANGES LLP
767 Fifth Avenue

New York, NY 10153-0119

Re:  Oakland Raiders
Dear Mr. Kessler:
This is in response to your letter dated March 30, 1999.

Please be advised that we are not aware of any contact by the Oakland Raiders or their
representatives with City of Pasadena or Rose Bow! officials regarding a possible relocation of

the Oakland Raiders franchise to Pasadena.

The City cannot take responsibility for the remarks that third parties may choose to make in
pursuit of their own objectives, and in that respect, we hope not to be further injected into
whatever situation in Oakland gave rise to the sending of your letter.

It is important to emphasize, however, that the City and the Rose Bowl will continue to
participate, as each sees fit, in the intensely public dialog about the potential NFL expansion
franchise being discussed for the Los Angeles area. These discussions are not intended to induce
the move of any existing franchise in contravention of existing contractual rights; we trust that
participation in such a dialog, implicating many important public policy issues, will not be
construed negatively by you or your client.

Please feel free to contact me if I can be of assistance.
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CHRIS HOLDEN
Mayor
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